
Hill View Primary School
Reach For The Stars

Newsletter No. 01  w/c 04/09/24

————————

Coming Up w/c 9th  September

Monday 9th – Thursday 12th – All YR 
children in school 9:00 – 11:30  via the Y3 side 
gate opposite the shops

Wednesday 11th – Whole school Flu 
immunisations (Click for online consent form)

Friday 13th – Year R First full day in school 
(08:35 – 15:15) via the main playground
Friday 13th – Y4 Hawking Class Swimming

————————

Reminders

Whole school - Life Bus Payment £4 per child 
online through WisePay by 9am on Friday 20th 
September

Year 1 – Upton Country Park Trip. £8 payment 
due by Friday 13th September

Year 4 – Hawking Class – Swimming permission 
slips due back by Tuesday 10th September

Whole School - Hot School Meals (Forerunner)
Please click here for the Autumn Term Menu. 
Hot school meals must be ordered by midnight 
on Mondays for the following week. 

————————

Dear Parents/Carers, 

It has been wonderful to welcome all of the children back into 
school last week. It has been lovely seeing so many familiar faces as 
well as welcoming new parents and children to the school.  They 
have come back into school with such a positive attitude and appear 
really happy to be back into school – seeing their friends again and 
settling back into school routines. The children are looking 
extremely smart and as I walk around the school it is evident that 
the children are engaged in learning. Thank you for the part that 
you have played in preparing them to start school. We look forward 
to working with you all and getting to know you better. We hope 
that all of our new children and parents will be happy at Hill View.

We have another exciting year ahead of us with many trips and 
visitors already booked as well as lots of new learning for your 
child/children as well as opportunities throughout the year for you 
to come and see your child’s learning.  On 14th October at 3.30 – 
4.15pm you will be able to pop in to see the books and meet the 
teacher, there will also be a presentation sent out to all parents in 
due course – we hope you can all join us.  Please look out for other 
dates of outcomes etc.

I would like to remind you of the three school rules that we expect 
all children to follow, that is to be: Ready, Respectful and Safe. So, 
you can help reinforce these with your child at home. Please do look 
at the Behaviour section on the website for further information -
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/behaviour/

If you have any concerns, please speak to your class teacher first.  If 
they continue the Year Lead is available to support. Finally, a 
member of SLT is always happy to help.

I hope you have a lovely weekend and thank you in advance for 
your continued support

Miss Victoria Buckland

Headteacher

Pupil Absence

If your child is going to be absent from school, 
please contact the school office:
Tel: 01202 514109 
E-mail: office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk 

If leaving a message or sending an e-mail, 
please give the child’s name & Class/Year 
Group. We are required to record the Reason 
for their Absence. We need specific details 
rather than just “unwell”. Please let us know 
your child’s specific symptoms e.g. 
temperature, cold/flu symptoms, vomiting etc. 
Providing these details will prevent us calling 
you.

Please refer to the NHS website for advice 
regarding whether to keep your child away 
from school if they are unwell.

https://links.inhealthcare.co.uk/dorset-flu
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/07/Life-Bus-Visit-September-2024.pdf
https://www.wisepay.co.uk/store/generic/template.asp?mID=100637&ACT=nav
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/07/Y1-Upton-Country-Park-2024.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/Swim-Y4-Hawking-Class-Autumn-Term-1-2024-2025.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/Swim-Y4-Hawking-Class-Autumn-Term-1-2024-2025.pdf
http://www.hotmealsonwheels.com/
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/07/Autumn-Menu-2024.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/behaviour/
mailto:office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


School Office Hours
Please note that the school has a new telephone system. The office 
open hours remain 8:30am – 4:00pm. If you call outside of our open 
hours, please press “0” when prompted, to leave a voice message. 
Alternatively, you can send us an e-mail at 
office@hillview.Bournemouth.sch.uk 

Please note that the office is not open during school holidays, and 
that INSET days are used for training, planning and preparation. 
Please bear with us when we re-open after school holidays while we 
endeavour to respond to e-mails and messages sent while we have 
been closed.
Thank you. 

------------------------

PE Days

Children should come into school in their PE kits for the whole day on 
their allocated PE days as follows:

Year R: Tuesdays and Thursdays
Year 1: Wednesdays and Fridays
Year 2: Mondays and Wednesdays
Year 3: Wednesday and Fridays
Year 4: Mondays and Fridays
Year 5: Tuesdays and Thursdays
Year 6: Mondays and Thursdays

----------------
BCHA Domestic Abuse Support Drop-Ins:

Kinson Library, Wimborne Road, BH11 9AW - Every Thursday 
between 11:00 and 1:00
Cornerstone Baptist Church, Holloway Ave, West Howe, BH11 9JR. 
Every Monday from 10am–12 midday
West Howe Children's Centre, 29 Moore Avenue, BH11 8AU. Every 
Tuesday between 10am-12pm
YMCA Bournemouth, 56 Westover Rd, BH1 2BS. Every Monday 
between 3pm-5pm

----------------

Autumn Term Dates for your diary

Whole school
Flu Immunisations: Wednesday 11th 
September. Only administered with 
parent/carer’s online consent.

PTFA AGM:  Tuesday 24th September 
7:30pm at The Crown Pub BH10 6JW

Life Bus: Wednesday 25th September – 
Wednesday 2nd October (click for letter)

PTFA Macmillan Coffee morning: Monday 
23rd September 9am–10:30am (click for 

letter)

School Photos: and sibling school photos will 
take place on Monday 4th and Tuesday 5th 
November

Meet the teacher & see your child’s books: 
Monday 14th October 3.30pm – 4:45pm

PTFA Adult only Bingo Night: Friday 18th 
October 7:15pm – 10pm (click for letter)

PTFA Sponsored Bounceathon: Monday 21st 
October (click for letter)

Year R
Parent Outcome: Thursday 10th October 
2:30pm in your child’s classroom

Poole Lighthouse Pantomime Trip: Friday 
13th December (Details to follow soon)

Nativity Performances: Wednesday 11th 

December @ 9.15am OR Thursday 12th 

December @ 2pm. (Details to follow soon)

Year 1
Upton Country Park Trip: Friday 27th 
September (click for letter)

Year 4
Hawking Class Swimming: Friday mornings 
from 13th September to Friday 18th October.

——————

Half Term holiday: 
Monday 28th October – Friday 1st November

Christmas Holiday:
Monday 23rd December – Friday 3rd January

INSET Day: 
Monday 6th January 2025

mailto:office@hillview.Bournemouth.sch.uk
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/07/Life-Bus-Visit-September-2024.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/PTFA-MacMillan-Coffee-morning-2024.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/PTFA-MacMillan-Coffee-morning-2024.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/PTFA-Adult-Bingo-Event-2024.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/PTFA-Bounceathon-letter-2024.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/07/Y1-Upton-Country-Park-2024.pdf
http://www.coolmilk.com/


Road Safety & Parking

Last academic year we received several complaints from parents and 
residents regarding parking and road safety at drop off and pick up 
times. Dangerous parking is an increasing issue around schools, 
putting the safety of children and others at risk. Parking on zig-zag 
lines or pedestrian crossings can cause visibility issues to drivers and 
people walking the pavements alike.

Drivers should not park near a school entrance
This also includes anywhere that prevents access for emergency 
services, at or near a bus stop, opposite or within 10 metres of a 
junction, over a dropped kerb, and in front of an entrance to a 
property.

Drivers should not park on yellow zig-zag lines
These lines indicate the length of the road where stopping or waiting 
is strictly prohibited. Where there is an upright sign, there is a 
mandatory prohibition of stopping and/or waiting during the times 
shown. Yellow zig zag lines without signs do not have a Traffic
Regulation Order and therefore, are not legally enforceable.

Drivers should not park on white zig-zag lines
Unlike yellow zig-zag lines, white zig-zag lines are enforced by local 
authorities and the police, and prohibit stopping or waiting even in 
the presence of a sign.

Drivers should not park on double yellow lines
Stopping or waiting on a double yellow line is strictly prohibited. 
Double yellow lines prevent vehicle owners from parking or waiting 
in this area at any time.

Drivers should not park on single yellow lines at certain times
Single yellow lines prohibit parking during specific times. A nearby 
sign will indicate the times in which vehicle owners are allowed to 
park on single yellow lines.

Drivers should not park on private forecourts
We have received complaints from the Post Office staff at the parade 
of shops opposite school that parents are using their forecourt as a 
car park and blocking staff access/ exits. 

Illegally parked vehicles can be reported to 
parking@bcpcouncil.gov.uk 

Please help to keep us all safe by abiding to these rules.
Thank you.

Karate lessons are available for children 
in Y1 – Y6 and cost £6 per session. 
In class children will learn karate 
developing discipline, self-control and 
fitness in a fun and safe environment.
Please click here for more details

mailto:parking@bcpcouncil.gov.uk
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/HILL-VIEW-BOOKING-LEAFLET.pdf


Music matters

Instrumental lessons will be starting soon. If you have signed up for 

individual lessons on the flute, clarinet, piano, keyboard or guitar the 

teacher should be in contact with you soon.

We still have some spaces for the special group woodwind project – 
for children in years 3, 4, 5 and 6. if anyone is still interested. 
This offer is for weekly small group woodwind lessons for 2 terms, 

on the Flute, clarinet or saxophone. This will be subsidised by our 

music hub – Soundstorm. It will be £50 for the two terms, which 

includes hire of an instrument.

If you are interested in your child joining this project, please leave 

your details in the office and I will be in contact soon.

Pavilion Choir – Year 5 and 6
This will be on a Wednesday after school in the music room, until 
4.15pm. Please see the letter sent to all year 5 and 6 for details.

Mrs Price

Music Teacher

----------------

Homework
Children in Year 1 to Year 6 will be set weekly homework on Fridays, 
that will be due in on Wednesdays. Following your feedback last 
year, we have reverted to using Maths homework books rather than 
the online Maths Flex system. 

Half termly home learning projects will also be issued at the start of 
each half term. This will be e-mailed to Parents/Carers and will also 
be available on the school website under ‘Parents’, ‘Letters’, and 
then the relevant year group for your child. Details of home projects 
will be on each weekly newsletter with links to the documents and 
reminders of upcoming deadlines and details of any parent outcome 
for you to visit the school to see your child’s work.

----------------

Staffing news

We would like to welcome the 
following staff to Hill View:

Mike Hall  - Deputy Head
Mrs Manston – Year 6 Year Lead
Mrs Richard – Year 3  Class Teacher/ French teacher
Mrs Sharon Des Fountain - Teaching Assistant
Chloe Pickering - Teaching Assistant

Parentkind.org 

------------------

------------------

https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/Pav-choir-letter-1-rehearsals-2024.pdf
https://www.parentkind.org.uk/your-pta-expert/parent-webinars?utm_source=parentkind.org.uk&utm_medium=website-notification&utm_campaign=parent-webinars-spring-2024&utm_term=parents&utm_content=static#heading465737


PTFA Update

Hello! We hope you’ve all had a good summer and 
a special hello to our new reception children. 
We hope they enjoyed receiving their first day 
medals from the PTFA. 

Playground hut refurbishment
The hut in the playground has received an upgrade over the summer 
making it a much nicer area for the children to play.

2024 Events
We are raring to go with a new exciting calendar this year!

click here to see the Adult Bingo Night Letter
click here to view the Bounceathon Letter

Playground hut refurbishment
The hut in the playground has received an upgrade over the summer 
making it a much nicer area for the children to play.

MacMillan Coffee Morning (Click here for letter)
Monday 23rd September, 9am-10:30am School North Hall
Come and join us for a drink and social. It would also be a great way 
to meet us if you’re interested in joining our friendly team.

ASDA Rewards for our school! (Click here for letter)
Do you shop at Asda and have the rewards app?
Please could you log in to the app and add the PTFA as your chosen 
school for the cash pots. Make sure you search 'Hill View Primary 
school’.

Between 2nd September and 30th November 2024, every time 
customers shop with Asda using their Rewards app, the supermarket 
will donate 0.5% of the value of their shop to their chosen primary 
school. And that’s not all. For every customer who chooses our 
school, Asda will put £1 into the school’s Cashpot, and another £50 
when our school’s first opted-in customer spends in-store or online!

For more details, visit www.asda.com/cashpotforschools 

Thank you for your support.

Rachel, Sam, Alistair, Michelle, Lorraine, Jen, Jo & Nickie 
PTFA Committee Members 

-------------------

How to reach us:
Email: Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk
Facebook: www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/

Classlist: https://classlist.page.link/6d9FBeD11FcyAUrC7

Uniform Preloved & NEW!
We have a wide range of stock available of 
new Uniform to purchase from us.  Please 
see our updated price list below or by 
clicking here to view on the school website.

We continue to have stock in the main office 
for pre-loved items. An honesty box is at the 
reception desk.  We only accept cash for pre-
loved.  

If you have any clean, good quality items for 
donating, please leave in a bag under the 
existing clothes rail.  All donations are greatly 
received.  
Thank you.

---------------

PTFA AGM: 
Tuesday 24th September 7:30pm at The 
Crown Pub BH10 6JW

Our AGM is fast approaching. As our children 
grow and in-turn leave Hill View, sadly so do 
our P.T.F.A. Therefore, we really need new 
faces to continue the good work for our 
school and children.  Please email us at 
hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk to register your 
interest prior to the meeting. If you’d like an 
informal chat, please don’t hesitate to pull 
one of us aside or drop us a message via 
Facebook, or email

https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/PTFA-Adult-Bingo-Event-2024.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/PTFA-Bounceathon-letter-2024.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/PTFA-MacMillan-Coffee-morning-2024.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/PTFA-Asda-Cashpot-letter-2024.pdf
http://www.asda.com/cashpotforschools
mailto:Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk
https://www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/
https://classlist.page.link/6d9FBeD11FcyAUrC7
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/school-uniform/
mailto:hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/
mailto:Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk
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